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CHS ATHLETIC BOOSTER CLUB 2016-2017
GENERAL MEETING MINUTES – SEPTEMBER 19, 2016
CHS Athletic Booster Club 2016-2017
Board Meeting Minutes – August 8, 2016
Attendees:
Page | 1		8/09/2016
President – Scott Anderson
Vice President – Lance Sleeper
Treasurer – Chris Lewis
Communications – Susan Kenney
Membership – Kristine Escobedo
Webmaster: Brian Sullivan
Team Liaison – Wendy Starkey
Scholarships – Janet Freeman
Special Projects – Lisa Schifftner
Spirit Wear – Kim Meyers






Administrators/Coaches/Other Guests
Angela Pilcher
Chris Pilcher
Jaime Escobedo
Michelle Karr
Esther Parker
Michelle Griggs
Laurie & Jon Matz
Randy & Stacy Key
Kyle & Diana Pitman
Andy Manthei
Laura Gallagher
Maria Cornwell
Jon Ellis
Sean Pokorny
Sandra Antwine
Sherry Gaither
Chris Mabry
Donald Scott
Mindy McGrath
Brandi Gutchess
Lindsey Fincher



Absent Directors/Chairpersons:
Secretary – Cheryl McCarson

A quorum was met.  
President Scott Anderson called the meeting to order at 7:07 pm.  Scott welcomed everyone.
a. Chris Lewis, Treasurer, went over the Treasurer’s Report.  Chris went over each income item.  Chris stated that:
Total income was       $20,921.74
Total Expenses was   ($11,942.19)
Ending Balance was    $68,347.11
The General Fund has $24,351

Chris Pilcher made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report.  Sean Pokorny seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

b. Mindy Webster made a motion to accept the minutes of July 11th and August 8th, 2016.  Angela Pilcher seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
c.  Kristine Escobedo, Membership, said we have 55 members as of today.  
d. Kim Meyers, Spirit Wear, said she is ordering baseball shirts.
e. Wendy Starkey, Team Liaison Coordinator,  said we’re still waiting on getting all team liaisons.  Wendy explained that the team liaison represents the team by coming to the meetings, helping get volunteers, and helping coach.
f. Susan Kenney, Communications, asked that if anyone didn’t receive an email from her to let her know, so she can add them to email list.
g. Lisa Schifftner, Special Projects, said the Homecoming game was a success.  Lisa said they sold quite a few programs so far.  
h. Janet Freeman, Scholarships, said applications will be ready in January.  Scott told members that the Athletic Booster Club (ABC) pays for 10 scholarships of $1,000 each year to athletes.  
i. Angela Pilcher, Concessions Manager, said we’re doing really well in concessions.  Angela said they could really use volunteers, students, if they need hours.
1. Old Business:
a. Open Positions –Concessions Director and Parliamentarian.  Angela Pilcher said Mindy McGrath may want to be Parliamentarian.
b. CHSABC Memberships for 2016-2017
c. Wish List request from volleyball – 5 new poles = $8,475, tabled until after Scholarships decided and accounted for.  Scott said he would bring this up under new business.
d. Fieldhouse Flag – Approved Purchase; Flag up at Fieldhouse and School front
e. Coaches Luncheon – Big thank you to Mexican Inn.  Scott said Mexican Inn did a great job.
f. Sport – Parent Meetings.  Most parent meetings have taken place.  Soccer is this week.

2. New Business
a. Lance Sleeper – Amazon Smile.  Lance, Vice President, explained that we’re looking into establishing an Amazon Smile Account, as a fundraiser.  Amazon would give back .5% of what you purchase to CHS ABC.  Lance explained that it doesn’t increase your price.  It’s a good source of passive income for ABC.  Scott said we’ll work on paper work.  
b. Wish List request – Request from Volleyball for new poles and Baseball:  new scoreboard / Halo Replacement.   Scott said baseball would get bids for costs.  Scott said that our ABC just purchased a new scoreboard for the gym for all to use, including volleyball.  Scott said we have $24,000 in General Fund.  Our bylaws say we need to have $10,000 for scholarships each year.  Also, we need to pay for all letter jackets.  Fall sports will be about 30-40 jackets at $35 each.  Scott said he’s concerned that we need to have funds to pay these required costs.  Angela said we profited $33,000 last year that went into the General Fund.  Scott said we should wait at least until next month to see how we are doing income wise.  A wish list comes out of General Fund not from a team sub-account.
Lisa Schifftner made a motion to table the baseball request until we have more information and costs.  Chris Mabry seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.  

Chris Mabry made a motion to table the halo request in order to get more information.  Chris Pilcher seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
c. KISD/CHS Concessions Volunteers
d. Open Discussion
Scott announced that this Wed., September 21st, from 5-8, there will be an ABC  fundraiser at Chicken Express on N. Beach St.
Lisa Schifftner requested that the bylaws be placed on the ABC website, CHSABC.org.  Lisa also stated that Nov. 30th is the deadline for the Winter Program submittals.
Chris Pilcher made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Jaime Escobedo seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
